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Passing of the Chairman Emeritus 
Wings Over Wendy’s members, friends and relatives were saddened when Art Sherman succumbed to his illnesses on 

August 7, 2019 just nine days after we had celebrated his 98th birthday. Art was the heart and soul of the organization since 
the passing of the co-founder Fred “Crash” Blechman in 2007. Art started attending meetings after Dennis McCarthy wrote 
a column about the Monday meeting in August 2002. He assisted Fred at the head table and entertained the audience with 
his jokes and stories and his famous saying “and some of which are true”. 

He loved to talk at the schools and Veteran’s events throughout the area about his WWII (as he would jokingly say 
“World War Eleven”) experiences, especially his not getting his pilot wings when he flew under a bridge and was “washed 
out” for reckless flying. Continuing on as an Aviation Cadet he trained as a bombardier and served in Italy. He was wounded 
in the head by shrapnel that pierced his helmet which he kept and loved to show. After a stay in the hospital he was 
reclassified as an Intelligence Officer. He loved to tell that story “hole in the head so they made me an Intelligence Officer!” 

Art worked tirelessly promoting Wings Over Wendy’s including the establishment of the WOW2 Tuesday Group that 
meets in the Tarzana Community Center and answering phones at the West Valley Community Police Station. 
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Art served as the Grand Marshall of the Canoga Park 
Memorial Day Parade and every year after that rode in one 
of the VIP Cars.  

In August 2016 he handed the Monday meeting gavel 
to Ed Reynolds but continued to attend all the events and 
displayed his helmet at the Memorial Day, Veterans Day, 
Aviation Career days and school functions. 

 

Art Sherman Funeral 
and Reception 

Art Sherman’s Funeral was conducted at 10am, 
Friday, August 16th at the Mount Sinai Hollywood Hills - 
TaNaCH Chapel, Forest Lawn. 

Reception following the service was held at First 
Presbyterian Church, 4963 Balboa Blvd, Encino, CA 

 
Mike LaVere, Councilmember Bob Blumenfield, 

Ron Rubine and Howard Swerdlick at Art 
Sherman’s Service 

 

 
Flag that draped Art’s coffin 

 
Presentation of Flag to Art’s daughters. 

 

 
Photos Ken Mayer 

Missing Man formation fly over by Condor 
Squadron 

(Continued page 3) 
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Photos by Nathan Wolfstein 

Art Sherman’s reception 
Over seventy Wings Over Wendy’s members dressed 

in the Wings Over Wendy’s hats and shirts that Art had 
requested attended the funeral and reception. In addition, a 
dozen police officers attended and many local dignitaries. 

He will be missed, and we expect that he is forming 
Wings Over Wendy’s 3 in heaven to reunite with “Crash” 
and our other departed members. 

August Meetings 
August 5, 2019 

 
Photo by Larry Kushner 

Bob Blumenfield 
We were honored on the first meeting of the month of 

August and this publisher’s birthday with a visit by our 
local City Councilmember Bob Blumenfield. Bob provided 
an update on his current activities in support of the 
Woodland Hills area. 

He described the plans to beautify Ventura Blvd from 
Shoup Ave to Woodlake Ave; The City of Los Angles 
Planning Department’s ruling to reduce the size of the 
entertainment area in the Warner Center Westfield 
Promenade plan; and his effort to save the 14-acre Bothwell 
Ranch in Tarzana, the Valley’s last commercial orange 
grove from being broken up for residential home lots. 

He fielded a number of questions from the audience. 

August 12, 2019 

 

 
Mike LaVere presents DVD of Art’s Birthday meeting to 

Linda Sherman and Judy Cierler 

 
Photos by Ken Mayer 

Marion Lovelace’s memories of Art 
 (Continued page 4) 
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Leon Waldman telling Art’s daughters Judy 

and Linda his memories of Art 

 
Fred Kaplan reminicing his memories of Art. 

 
Art’s daughter’s Judy Cierler and Linda 

Sherman 

 
Photos by Ken Mayer 

Jimmy Weldon reciting 
“Tribute to a Fallen 

Soldier” 
August 12th was the first meeting of the Wings of 

Wendy's after the passing of Art Sherman. The normal 
agenda for a meeting was dispensed with in order to allow 
the members and family and friends of Art to share 
memories of this incredible gentleman whose mission in 
these last decades was to spread cheer and laughter to the 
lives he touched. He had succeeded in doing it remarkably 
well. His two daughters, Judy and Linda were in attendance 
as they had been just a two weeks earlier when we all 
celebrated Art's 98th birthday.  

There were smiles and some tears as the microphone 
was passed around the room and stories about Art were told. 
Jimmy Weldon recited the Tribute to a Fallen Soldier...that 
is where the tears flowed. While the memories were being 
shared, on the overhead monitors images of Art were 
flashed. One image was of a seat in the famous theater at 
the American Legion Hollywood Post 43...where Art was 
also a member. That seat now has a plaque wherein that seat 
is dedicated to the memory of Art Sherman.  

(Continued Page 5) 
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Photo by Bill Tapp 

The Art Sherman seat at the famous theater in the 
American Legion Hollywood Post 43 Hall. 

August 19, 2019 

 
Photo by Larr Kushner 

The Donut Dollies Visit 
On August 19th we have a surprise visit from Norm 

Anderson with his mother, Dorset, and niece, Scarlet 
Connell. Norm informed us that his film was nominated for 
the “Best Feature Documentary” award and will be shown 
at the GI Film Festival, San Diego, at 1pm on September 
28th at: UltraStar Cinemas at Hazard Center, 7510 Hazard 
Center Drive #100, San Diego, CA 92108 

 
Photo by Larry Kushner 

Mike LaVere gives DVD 
of Memorial Meeting to 

Linda and Judy 

Also, on August 19th Art’s daughters, Linda Sherman 
and Judy Cierler returned to our meeting to receive copies 
of the DVD that Mike LaVere produced of the August 12th 
meeting. 

 
Photo by Larr Kushner 

Glen Schecter 
Glen Schecter returned to our meeting to inform us the 

Los Angeles National Cemetery, currently closed to new 
interments has announced that it will be opening crypts on 
October 5, 2019. Wings Over Wendy’s members are 
invited to attend the opening ceremony. 

 
Photo by Larr Kushner 

Marty Lipin 
The featured speaker for the meeting on August 19th 

was Mary Lipin who talked about his book, Out of Harlem. 
Marty grew up in the Harlem area of New York City. 
Survived anti-Semitism and ran with a pack of Irish boys in 
the Catholic community and went on to become a soldier in 
Korea. His book tells his story of survival. 
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August 26, 2019 

 
Photo by Larry Kushner 

“The Chief” 
David Plumb Returns 
After suffering an accident on his motorcycle over 

eighteen months ago we were pleased to welcome back to 
our meetings, David “The Chief” Plumb. David is a popular 
entertainer wearing a “Captain Avenger” at various events.  

 
Photo by Larry Kushner 

Malcom Dipperstein 
Returns 

We were also pleased to see the return of Malcom 
Dipperstein after a long absence. We missed his thoughtful 
questions and were glad to see him thinking what he was 
going ask next.  

 
Photo by Larry Kushner 

Tessa Charnofsky 
New LA Voting System 

On August 26th Tessa Charnofsky, District Director, 
West Valley/Mountain Communities Field Office for LA 
Supervisor Shelia Kuehl visited our meeting to inform us 
about the voting system that will be implemented in LA 
County. New voting machines will be used in just 40 
locations throughout the County. Voting by mail will still 
be permitted, but there will be fewer precincts that will 
instead be open for 11 days. Also, the voting will use a 
paper trail and will not be connected to the Internet. 

 
Photo by Larry Kushner 

Ron Rubine 
(Continued Page 7) 



September 2019 - Page 7 of 16 
 

Also, on the 26th we were visited by Ron Rubine from 
City Council District 12 to invite Wings Over Wendy’s to 
attend the Inauguration and Community Swearing‐in 
Ceremony of Councilmember John S. Lee, on Saturday, 
September 7th, 2019, 10:00AM at the Oakridge Estate 
Park, 18650 Devonshire St., Northridge, CA. 

For those members living in the West Valley and 
Ventura County, a bus will be provided at the Platt Village 
parking lot, 6430 Platt Ave., West Hills. Bus loads at 
8:45am and departs at 9am. 

For members living closer or east of Northridge park 
at the Council District 12 Community Service Center, 9207 
Oakdale Avenue, Chatsworth. Shuttle service will begin at 
8:50am and will make trips every 5 minutes. 

If you have special mobility needs, you can contact the 
District Office to make specific arrangements: 818-882-
1212. 

Wear Wings Over Wendy’s hats and shirts. Brunch 
will be provided 
 

Peggy Jean’s Hanger
A monthly column by Peggy Jean Bassett

pjbflyer@gmail.com

Peggy Jean’s Hanger
A monthly column by Peggy Jean Bassett

pjbflyer@gmail.com
 

"Hercules Down" 
Lockheed C-130 Crash Lands 

Shortly after takeoff from the Santa Maria California 
Airport on Sunday evening, August 25th, the C-130A, 
Hercules N119TG developed hydraulic problems. The 
crew declared an emergency and diverted to Santa Barbara 
Airport where it landed on the runway, then skidded into an 
infield, catching on fire. The fire was quickly extinguished. 

 
Photo from Tyler Rogoway 

All 7 persons aboard escaped without injury. It was 
flying from Hawaii back to the United States after spending 
time operating around Singapore. The destination was for 
Phoenix-Mesa Gateway Airport, it’s home base. 

The aircraft had shut down an engine, had hydraulic 
failure and had no flaps. It used s-turns to lose altitude. 
There is some speculation that the right landing gear did not 

extend causing the aircraft to leave the runway on 
touchdown. 

The Lockheed C-130, nicknamed "Hercules", is an 
American four-engine turboprop military transport aircraft, 
designed and built originally by Lockheed for a troop 
medivac and cargo transport aircraft. 

The aircraft that crashed was a C-130A model 
manufactured in 1957. 

The C-130J is the latest addition to the C-130 Fleet, 
and has replaced ageing C-130Es, and some of the high 
time C-130Hs. 

FAA records show the plane is registered to 
International Air Response whose website bills itself as 
an "aerial services provider" located in Meza AZ 

The company says it contracts with governments and 
companies across a variety of industries, including energy, 
environmental and entertainment. 

International Air Response (IAR) is a global provider 
of specialized aerial services. Founded in 1976, the 
company owns, maintains, and operates a large fleet of 
Lockheed C-130 Hercules aircraft. IAR provides safe, 
efficient, and effective emergency and non-emergency 
aerial services to a wide variety of government and private 
sector clients around the world. 

IAR solutions include: 
• Aircraft Wet Lease (Aircraft, Crew, Maintenance, & 

Insurance) 
• Aircraft Dry Lease (Aircraft Only) 
• Personnel Support (Operations, Training, Flight Crew, 

& Maintenance Technicians) 
• Aircraft Support (Maintenance, Repair, Overhaul, 

Modification, & Upgrade) 
International Air Response is licensed to operate 

globally with subsidiaries in Singapore, United Kingdom, 
and Australia. IAR is a registered US Federal Government 
contractor. 

Our own, BGEN Dan Palmerton, has many hours in 
specialty configured USAF C-130s and many of our 
members flew or crewed the C-130 in the California Air 
National Guard. 

 
Photo from Tyler Rogoway, THEDRIVE.COM 
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Photo by Peggy Jean Bassett 

Go Ask Elmo 
How to Live to be 100 

1. Survive 35 successive combat missions over 
Germany. 
2. Get married. People who are hitched are less likely 
to die early than their single peers, and she does most of the 
work! Remember, "Yes dear". 
3. Have lots of children, they keep you young, and the 
stress will keep your heart 
pumped and exercised. 
4. Be nice. There are a lot of mean old men, but are 
there a lot of mean, very old men? (And Elmo, you are a 
very nice man) 
5. Not the least, but one of the best suggestions: Join 
up with the Wings Over Wendy's Veteran Group, and the 
greatest generation will keep you truckin' on. 
 

AUGUST 2019 
EVENTS 

Wings Over 
Camarillo Air Show 

 

 
Photos by Ken Mayer 

Standing: Mike Sugar, Ken Mayer, Rosco 
Frazier, Richard Kinder, and Andy Kopetzky 
Seated: Barry Chapman, Ed Reynolds, Elmo 

Maiden and Tom Maiden 
 The Veteran’s Booth at the 2019 Wings Over 

Camirillo Air Show changed locations from the hanger we 
used to reside in past shows to a tent on the back of the east 
side hangers.  

The location was not well marked but provided a view 
of the USAF C-17, the car show and show aircraft. An 
improvement from just seeing the row of food trucks that 
we had in front of the hanger last year. 

Only seven Wings Over Wendy’s members had 
displays this year: Mike Sugar, Larry Kushner, Elmo 
Maiden, Tom Maiden, along the back wall. Richard Kinder 
along the south side, Ed Reynolds along the north side and 
Rosco Frazier near the front.  

At least five veteran authors from other organizations 
had tables to sell their books spread throughout the tent. 

Frank Lopez arranged for the booth and shuttled 
participants in a golf cart. Fred Kaplan and Steve Eide setup 
the Wings Over Wendy’s banners on Saturday and Steve 
took them down on Sunday. Barry Chapman, Andy 
Kopetzky, Bob Donovan assisted Frank.  Larry Kushner 
took photographs for the event. Avery Willis assisted were 
needed.  

Franky Ortega gave lectures on the D-Day 75th 
Anniversary parachute missions in the C-53D “D-Day 
Doll”. 

Neil Houston and Peter Helm worked at the C-46 
display.  

Jim McMichael worked the STEM hanger. 
Elmo Maiden and Richard Kinder rode in the parade 

as Grand Marshalls. 
On Sunday only Mike Sugar, Larry Kushner, Richard 

Kinder and Ed Reynolds had displays. 
We hope that next year we have a better location. 
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Getty Museum Tour 

 
Photo by Howard Swerdlick 

Barry Chapman, Warren Weinstein, Mike LaVere, 
Marion Lovelace, Kurt Rademacher, Fred Kaplan, Ron 
Boggess, John Helm, Joe Weber, David Goodyear, 
Howard Swerdlick and Mark Ax. (George Rothman not 
shown) 

On Thursday, August 22, 2019 thirteen Wings Over 
Wendy’s members car-pooled to the Getty Museum to take 
a tour of the museum. John Helm works at the museum and 
helped arranged the tours. 

Following the tour that had lunch at Stonefire Grill in 
West Hills. 

In Other News 
Note from Councilmember Blumenfield- 

Saying Goodbye to our Friend Art Sherman  

 

 

This week we lost our friend and American hero 
Art Sherman. He served our country during 
World War II as a bombardier on B-24’s and 
over the years has been instrumental in building 
the local organization Wings Over Wendy’s. This 
group brings together World War 2, Korean War, 
and Vietnam War veterans and their families to 
share a weekly meal and enjoy each other’s 
company. His tireless efforts to promote the 
veterans community continues to bring 
camaraderie and a sense of belonging to many 
of our local heroes. 

Just last week on July 29th, Art celebrated his 
98th birthday with a surprise party thrown by his 
daughters Judy and Linda and his fellow 
members from Wings Over Wendy's. It was 
always a treat to spend some time with Art 
especially when we rode together in the Canoga 
Park Memorial Day Parade.  

Art loved our community and he strove to make 
it better every day, especially for his fellow 
veterans. For those of you who were lucky 
enough to know, you know that he was 
incredibly special and just how much he will be 
missed. 

 

https://nam04.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=http%3A%2F%2Fblumenfield.lacity.org%2Fr%3Fu%3Dwjw3t6phXVZ4KVINNSb0LKib-TxyZkTziigJgXnBlbo%26e%3D614ac21de3e2c3483d6b158e737cbce3%26utm_source%3Dbbcd3%26utm_medium%3Demail%26utm_campaign%3Dbuzz_august_part_1%26n%3D3&data=02%7C01%7C%7C370dacb23b3d4e64709508d71d2233bf%7C84df9e7fe9f640afb435aaaaaaaaaaaa%7C1%7C0%7C637009905042893398&sdata=j3kUG3qYI%2FN6h%2BT1Ls1H8Potc14AsSsT7Pow5X5kvPc%3D&reserved=0
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IN TRIBUTE 

ADJOURNING MOTION 
Mr. Blumenfield, being recognized by the Chair, 

informed the Council of the passing of 

Captain Art Sherman 
and moved, seconded by all Councilmembers, that the 
Council adjourn in respect to his memory. 

Today we adjourn in the memory of our dear friend and 
American hero, Captain Art Sherman of the US Air  Force,  
who  passed away Wednesday, August 7. 

Art served our country during World War II as a 
bombardier on B-24's and over the years Art has been 
instrumental in building the local organization Wings Over 
Wendy's, where he most recently served as Chairman 
emeritus. His tireless efforts to promote the veteran’s 
community continues to bring camaraderie and a sense of 
belonging to many of our local veterans. 

Since 2001, the Wings Over Wendy's group has brought 
together World War 2, Korean War, Vietnam War veterans 
and their families together every week to share a weekly 
meal and help to instill a sense of belonging and 
camaraderie to our local heroes. 

Just last week. on July 29th, we joined Art to celebrate his 
98th birthday with a surprise birthday thrown by his 
daughters Judy and Linda and the group Wings Over 
Wendy's. It was always a treat to spend some time with Art 
especially when we rode together in the Canoga Park 
Memorial Day Parade. 

Art loved our community and up until his last day, he 
strived to make it better, especially for his fellow veterans. 
for those of you who were lucky enough to know, you know 
that he was incredibly special and just how much he will be 
missed. 

Art led the Wings over Wendy's Monday meetings for the 
past eight years and we will never be the same without him. 
We thank him for his service to this country and to the 
veterans of the Valley. 

May he rest in peace.  August 13, 2019 

 

 

September 2019 
Events 

 

 
Please Join Us  

Inauguration and Community Swearing‐in 
Ceremony  

of  
Councilmember John S. Lee  

Saturday, September 7th, 2019  
Event Starts 10:00AM  

Oakridge Estate Park  
18650 Devonshire St., Northridge, CA 91324 

Bus loads at 8:45am and departs at 9am. 
Bus departs Platt Village at 9am 

Light refreshments and Entertainment. 
There is NO AVAILABLE on-site parking. We 

ask you to park at an off-site location and we will 
shuttle you to the event. Shuttle service will begin 
at 8:50am, and will make trips every 5 minutes. 

Off-site parking is located at the  
Council District 12 Community Service Center,  

9207 Oakdale Avenue, Chatsworth 91311. 

If you have special mobility needs, you can 
contact the District Office to make specific 

arrangements: 818-882-1212. 
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Saturday, September 7th, 2019  

Event Starts 06:00PM  
Free BBQ grilled by City Firefighters 

Randall Simmons Park 
6731 Wilbur Ave, Reseda, CA 

Movie Screening at 8pm 
 

 

Gary Sinise Foundation Tour 
Monday, September 16th, 

2019 
10:30am After our meeting 

Welby Way Elementary 
School 

Welby Way Charter 
Elementary School And 

Gifted/High Ability Magnet 
Center 

PATRIOTS ASSEMBLY 
Wednesday, September 11th, 

2019 
08:15am Outside School 

As part of the program, each WOW member should 
introduce them self, tell the students the branch of the 
military they were assigned and the war they participated 
in.  Wearing hats, uniforms is encouraged. 

 
This year, they are holding the event at the 

celebrity-famous: 
Calamigos Equestrian Grand Ballroom in 

Burbank, CA 
(480 West Riverside Drive, Burbank, CA 

91506) 

For details on the events view: 
www.wingsoverwendys.com 

To see the: Calendar, Roster & Newsletters 
Double check the calendar of events for details, 

changes and additions on the  
TEAMUP app on your cell phone 

the app key is: kswpwdaeovnb1jans4 
Or via the web @: 

www.wingsoverwendys.com 
select: MENU then select: CALENDAR 

 
 

http://www.wingsoverwendys.com/
http://www.wingsoverwendys.com/
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CHOOSE TO LIVE A 
LIFE THAT MATTERS 

(an essay of interest) 
Submitted for consideration by Anarg Z. Frangos 

This was pinned to the bathroom wall of my life-long 
friend, Nick Pelis.  It’s where you can read it every day.  I 
thought it has a worthwhile message.  I send it with love to 
people who mean everything to me.  We at Wings Over 
Wendy’s are at that stage of our life’s journey where we 
might contemplate our mortality a little more than much 
younger folks.  My spouse, Katherine, chose to live such a 
life…. A LIFE THAT MATTERS.    She went to Heaven 3 
years ago this September 6, 2019, I think of her and miss 
her EVERY day, but still move onward. 

LIVE A LIFE THAT 
MATTERS 

Ready or not, someday it will all come to an end. There 
will be no more sunrises, no days, any hours or minutes. All 
the things you collected, whether treasured or forgotten will 
pass to someone else. Your wealth, fame and temporal 
power will shrivel to irrelevance. It will not matter what you 
owned or what you were owed. Your grudges, resentments, 
frustrations, and jealousies will finally disappear. So, too, 
your hopes, ambitions, plan and to do lists will all expire. 
The wins and losses that once seemed so important will 
fade away. It won’t matter where you came from, or on 
what side of the tracks you lived.  It won’t matter whether 
you were beautiful or brilliant.  Your gender, skin color, 
ethnicity will be irrelevant. 

So, what will matter? 
How will the value of your 

days be measured? 
What will matter is not what you bought, but what you 

built; not what you got, but what you gave. What will matter 
is not your success, but your significance. What will matter 
is not what you learned, but what you taught. What will 
matter is every act of integrity, compassion, courage and 
sacrifice that enriched, empowered or encouraged others to 
emulate your example. What will matter is not your 
competence, but your character. What will matter is not 
how many people you knew, but how many people will feel 
a lasting loss when you're gone. What will matter is not 
your memories, but the memories of those who loved you. 
What will matter is how long you will be remembered, by 
whom and for what. Living a life that matters doesn’t 
happen by accident.  It’s not a matter of circumstance but 
of choice. 

Author:  Michael Josephson (not known by me) 

OLD TIMERS QUIZ 
01. After the Lone Ranger saved the day and rode off into 
the sunset, the grateful citizens would ask, Who was that 
masked man? Invariably, someone would answer, I don't 
know, but he left this behind. What did he leave 
behind?______  __________. 

02. When the Beatles first came to the U.S. In early 1964, 
we all watched them on The ____ ___________ Show. 

03. 'Get your kicks __ _________ _______.' 

04. 'The story you are about to see is true. The names have 
been changed to _____ _ _____. 

05. 'In the jungle, the mighty jungle, ____ ____ ____ ____.' 

06. After the Twist, The Mashed Potato, and the Watusi, we 
'danced' under a stick that was lowered as low as we could 
go in a dance called the '_____.' 

07. Nestlé's makes the very best....' _________.' 

08. Satchmo was America 's 'Ambassador of Goodwill.'   
Our parents shared this great jazz trumpet player with us.  
His name was   ______ ___________. 

09. What takes a licking and keeps on ticking? _______. 

10. Red Skeleton's hobo character was named ______ ___ 
________ and Red always ended his television show by 
saying, 'Good Night, and '________  ________.’ 

11. Some Americans who protested the Vietnam War did 
so by burning their  ______ _______. 

12. The cute little car with the engine in the back and the 
trunk in the front was called the VW. What other names did 
it go by? ___ & _______. 

13. In 1971, singer Don MacLean sang a song about, 'the 
day the music died.' This was a tribute to _______ _______ 

14. We can remember the first satellite placed into orbit. 
The Russians did it. It was called __________. 

15. One of the big fads of the late 50's and 60's was a large 
plastic ring that we twirled around our waist. It was called 
the ______ _____ . 

16. Remember LS/MFT _____ _____/_____ _____ _____ 

17. Hey Kids! What time is it? It's _____ ______ _____!  

18. Who knows what secrets lie in the hearts of men? Only 
The _____ Knows! 

19. There was a song that came out in the 60's that was "a 
grave yard smash". Its name was the ______ ______! 

20. Alka Seltzer used a "boy with a tablet on his head" as 
its Logo/Representative - What was the boy's name? 
________ 

ANSWERS On PAGE 15: 
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 

In Memoriam 

 
Photo by Karen Vegtel 

Phil Puritsky 
January 29, 1946 – 

August 22 2019 
Phil, A resident of Tarzana, was a LA County Deputy 

Sheriff for ten years and a veteran of the US Army Reserves 
1963-69 in Armor Chemical Warfare and Military 
Intelligence. He was buried at Mount Sinai, Hollywood 
Hills, on Sunday, August 25, 2019. 

If anybody would like to give a gift in his memory it 
would be to the LA County Animal Care Foundation phone 
number 1-562-728-4610. He was one of the founding 
fathers of that organization. 

Prayers 
Unfortunately, several of our most active members 

were hospitalized or are either in Nursing Homes or at 
home recuperating from their injuries or illnesses. Our 
prayers are for a speedy recovery and a return to our 
meetings:  

Harlis Brend,  
Ray Rosenbaum,  
Ed Moreno, 
Lazar Saunders. 

 

 
Thursday, September 19, 2019  

Dinner Meeting at Lulu’s Restaurant, 
16900 Roscoe Blvd, Van Nuys CA 

1800 Check in and social hour  
1900 Call to Flight Quarters  
1915 Dinner is served 
2015 Feature Presentation:  

Tommy Anderson,  
Tommy Anderson has been a storyteller his 
whole life, and in his first novel, Haboob Wind, he 
draws on his experiences in the military and law 
enforcement to author a chilling scenario that 
plays homage to the resourcefulness and 
patriotism of veterans.  
Tommy served in the Army National Guard and 
Air Force Air National Guard — the latter to 
pursue his interest in aviation — retiring in 1993 
after 23 years of military service. His second 
career of 25 years was in public service, initially 
as a police deputy and dispatcher, and ultimately 
as a firefighter for the city of Madison, a position 
he retired from in 1998 after being disabled in the 
line of duty. 
Please RSVP No Later Than 1600, Monday 13 
Septembert 2019 – Call in Reservations to (818) 
800-0698 or email gshindler64@earthlink.net . 
Special Note to Wings members: If you want to 
just to hear the speaker and not dine, that’s OK. 
 
 

 

Assembly Day 
September 21st 

Saturday, 9am - 1pm 
Sign up to attend @ 

httpswww.operationgratitude.com/assembly-day-schedule/ 
 

https://www.operationgratitude.com/assembly-day-schedule/
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WOW's monthly food drive is 
Monday, September 2nd  

 
 

We all want raffle prizes! 
Please search your closets and garages and 
bring your items to the next Wings Over 
Wendy's meeting. 
Suggested Items: Military books, magazines, 
DVD's, tools, etc. Thank you! 

 

 

September Birthdays 
Bernard Kaufman  September 01, 1927 
Nancy Shattuck  September 02, 1952 
George Gale  September 07, 1940 
Sid Maiten  September 09, 1925 
Louis Marini  September 10, 1926 
Steven Goodman  September 11, 1943 
Olfredo Castillo  September 15, 1943 
Dale Edmundson  September 16, 1932 
Ethel Margolin  September 17, 1922 
Reuven Zeavy  September 19, 1948 
Corina Aceuedo  September 19, 1964 
Martin Light  September 20, 1932 
Dov Landau  September 21, 1948 
Barry Chapman  September 22, 1943 
Jimmy Weldon  September 23, 1923 
Mark Casala  September 23, 1945 
Tony Cubarrubia  September 23, 1958 
Barney Leone  September 25, 1924 
Abe Hoffman  September 25, 1938 
Neil Houston  September 26, 1931 
Ken Mayer  September 26, 1942 

 

 
New Members 

We welcomed the following new member during the 
month of July 2019:  

Joe Vernola 
Glen Schecter 

Wings News Staff 
Publisher: Ed Reynolds 
Editor: Judy Reynolds 
Reporters: Peggy Jean Bassett, Rex Roche and 
Mike LaVere 
Photographers: Harlis Brend, Ken Mayer, Larry 
Kushner, Paul Boghossian, Ed Reynolds, Howard 
Swerdlick, Allan Hill, and Michael Sugar. 
Video: Mike LaVere 
Secretaries: Marion Lovelace & Shirley Andrews 
Reminders: Connie Hein 
Speakers: Barney Leone 
Tours: Warren Weinstein 
Treasurer: Barry Chapman 
Hats, Shirts & Name Tags: Howard Swerdlick 

Wings News Patrons 
The following is a list of WOW members who have 
contributed $10 to fund the publication for 12 months.  

David Alvarez  Shirley Andrews 
Lee Auger  Phil Aune 
Mark Ax  Peggy Jean Bassett 
Tom Bates  Bob Bermant 
Darlene Birgel  William Bloom 
Karl Boeckmann  Ron Boggess 
Paul Boghossian  Richard Burns 
Marge Callahan  Barry Chapman 
Guy Chookoorian  Patrick Daly 
Alex Daunis  Howard Davis 
Gerald Detamore  Skip DeYoung 
Bob Donovan  Dick Edwards 
Jan Edwards  Bob Eisenhart 
Anarg Frangos  Roscoe Frazier 
Midge Gisel  Anita Green 
David Greenberg  Richard Gross 
Dick Guyer  Ellie Harrison 
Connie Hein  John Helm 
Peter Helm  Richard Hernandez 

(Continued page 15) 



September 2019 - Page 15 of 16 
 

Manny Iglesias  Carol Jensen 
Annette Kanarek  Fred Kaplan 
John Kennedy  Richard Kinder 
Steve Klausner  Jerry Knotts 
Andy Kopetzky  Louis Kridelbaugh 
Larry Kushner  Hal Landy 
Nonie Lann  Mike LaVere 
Howard Leeds  Camille Levee 
Sherry Levitt  Hillard Lewinson 
Al Lewis  Morris Litwack 
Ginger Lyon  Elmo Maiden 
Thomas Maiden  Ethel Margolin 
Toni Mattock  Ken Mayer 
Rosadel McClure  Jim McMichael 
Monte Merken  Ed Moreno 
Shannon Muchow  Joe Mueller 
Stan Opatowsky  Dan Pemberton 
Ed Phillips  Maurice Portnoy 
Marcene Rankin  Richard Raskoff 
Cleo Reynolds  Ed Reynolds 
Judy Reynolds  Maria Rodriguez 
Ray Rodriguez  Bob Rose 
Ray Rosenbaum  Abe Rosenzweig 
George Rothman  Lezar Saunders 
Bruce Schultz  Sam Schultz 
Phil Shapiro  Bob Shattuck 
Nancy Shattuck  Art Sherman 
Marty Snyder  Dan Stark 
Oscar Stein  Dave Steinbacher 
Chip Stevens  Bob Stiles 
Alice Stone  Alex Strouzer 
Howard Swerdlick  Bill Tapp 
Jack Taube  David Timmerman 
David Tostenson  Dorothea Ulyate 
Karen Vegtel  Tom Villanueva 
Leon Waldman  Joe Weber 
Warren Weinstein  Bill Wentz 
Avery Willis  Bill Wishard 
 

PIERCE FLORIST
Lori Brainard
10621 Victory Boulevard
North Hollywood, CA 91606
(818) 761-4280

 
They donate the flowers in the name of Wings Over 

Wendy’s when they are notified of a member’s funeral. 

 

 

 
ANSWERS to QUIZ: 

01. The Lone Ranger left behind a silver bullet. 
02. The Ed Sullivan Show 
03. On Route 66 
04. To protect the innocent. 
05. The Lion Sleeps Tonight 
06. The limbo 
07. Chocolate 
08. Louis Armstrong 
09. The Timex watch 
10. Freddy, The Freeloader and 'Good Night and God 
Bless.' 
11. Draft cards (Bras were also burned. Not flags, as 
some have guessed) 
12. Beetle or Bug 
13. Buddy Holly 
14. Sputnik 
15. Hula hoop 
16. Lucky Strike/Means Fine Tobacco 
17. Howdy Doody Time 
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(818 ) 766-4866
P.O. Box 5066 West Hills , CA 91308

Licensed and Bonded # 704286

www. safer- baby.com
professional installation since 1982

www.hairrazor.biz 5950 Fallbrook Ave.
818-340-9360 or 818-346-2210  Woodland Hills, CA 91367

Shop Hours:
Sunday & Monday: CLOSED

Tues.-Fri.: 7:30am to 5:00pm
Sat.: 7:30am to 4:00pm

(818) 883-7430
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